Minutes of the Finance Committee

November 27, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Hayes, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh. Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

Minutes of November 6, 2006 meeting


After checking that all members had received the minutes by e-mail, Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the minutes of the 11/06/06 meeting as written. Mr.Hayes seconded, and the minutes were unanimously accepted.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox and now on file are the following:

· Winter edition of The Massachusetts Municipal Advocate journal

· Town of Ashby Expense Report as of 11/16/06.  Mr.Meunier noted that several lines are overspent at this point of the year (which should be at a 46% level of spending). The lines are: Election Registration (61%), Police Expenses (76%), Fire Expenses (63%), Highway Machinery (52%), Cemetery Maintenance (91%),and Library Maintenance (78%)

Discussion


Ms.Walsh informed the committee that she would be attending a meeting in December, focusing on how to get voters to say “yes” to a budget override. Mr.Meunier would like to see the next override request to the Town be linked to police wages and an on-call EMT. He feels voters would be more inclined to approve an override for these expenses.


Ms.Walsh passed out copies of a spreadsheet that compared Ashby to a dozen local communities and six similarly sized communities outside the region. The point of the spreadsheet is to justify which towns would be used in a study to compare town budgets and come to some decisions regarding a grade wage scale for Ashby. Mr.Meunier made a motion to endorse the specified towns that would be used as a comparison in this study. Mr.Rice seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved (with Ms.Walsh recusing herself from the vote).


There was a discussion about whether or not the Highway Superintendent should be placed on salary or kept as an hourly employee. The general consensus was that this position should be salaried. Some members wanted to make a formal FinCom vote stating that the Finance Committee was on record supporting this idea, but others felt that a vote was not needed at this point in time. No formal vote was taken on the matter.


Lorraine Pease provided FinCom with a printout specifying how many hours were spent on the recall petition and associated costs. One member voiced doubts as to how believable the info was, but the majority present accepted her explanation.

The next FinCom meeting will be on Monday, December 18, 2006 at 7:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

